
HB 2576 -- MOTOR VEHICLE BIENNIAL REGISTRATION

SPONSOR: Bromley

COMMITTEE ACTION: Voted "Do Pass" by the Standing Committee on
Downsizing State Government by a vote of 9 to 0.

This bill repeals the provision of law which requires that vehicles
manufactured as an even-numbered model year must be renewed each
even-numbered calendar year and that vehicles manufactured as an
odd-numbered model year must be renewed each odd-numbered calendar
year.

This bill is the same as HB 578 (2021).

PROPONENTS: Supporters say that this makes the renewal process
easier to understand.

Testifying for the bill was Representative Bromley.

OPPONENTS: Those who oppose the bill say that there is nothing
wrong with the way we currently renew license plates.

Testifying against the bill was Arnie C. Ac Dienoff

Written testimony has been submitted for this bill. The full
written testimony can be found under Testimony on the bill page on
the House website.


